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Members of the Commission on Ministry in 2018 were the Right Rev. Jay Lambert, Bishop; the Ven. Jo Glasser, chair;  the Rev. Kathleen Charles; the Rev. Steve Russell; Dr. Paul Chase; Ms. Mary Ellen Filkins; Ms. Nancy Firth; Ms. Debbie Conover; Ms. Evelyn Usher; and the Very Rev. Michael Greene (ex officio).  

The Rev. Charles Carter was ordained to the priesthood on February 24, 2018.  He is assigned to St. Mary’s Church, Tomah, as Priest in Charge.

Susan Ripplinger was ordained to the permanent diaconate on March 17, 2018.  She is assigned to serve with the Rev. Aaron Zook at Christ Church and St. Simeon’s, Chippewa Falls.  Joe McConohy, Grace Church Menomonie, has resumed his diaconal formation process and will complete his preparation under the mentorship of Rev. Guy Usher, St. Paul’s Church, Hudson.
The Rev. Andrew Cruz Lillegard was ordained to the priesthood on June 2, 2018.  He has accepted a call to the Diocese of Wyoming.

Grace Church, Rice Lake, has called the Rev. Christian Senyoni as its next Priest in Charge.

The Rev. Arthur Hancock has accepted a call to the Diocese of Minnesota.
The Commission conveys its grateful thanks and appreciation to Mary Ellen Filkins for her many years of faithful service as coordinator of the Sarah Torrance Fund.  The Fund supports educational expenses in preparation for ordained ministry.  The Commission has designated the Rev. Kathleen Charles as the new coordinator of the Fund.
Lay Ministry Training for Eucharistic Ministers, Eucharistic Visitors and Worship Leaders has been offered on a congregational basis in 2018.  Clergy who have parishioners who are interested in being trained or are in need of refresher training for renewal of their licenses should contact Deacon Glasser to schedule an on-site session.

The Commission on Ministry conveys its thanks to everyone in the diocese for your prayers and support of its work.

Respectfully submitted,

The Ven. Jo K. Glasser, Chair

